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TAPE 28, SIDE A

CHAIR HAYDEN:  Calls meeting to order at 9:50 a.m.

HB 3520 - WORK SESSION

(EXHIBIT A) SEE EXHIBIT LOG

JANET ADKINS, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR: Reviews bill.

050    REP NORRIS: Discusses benefits of bill.

MOTION: REP NORRIS MOVES -1 AMENDMENT TO HB 3520 BE ADOPTED

VOTE: HEARING NO OBJECTION THE AMENDMENT IS ADOPTED

MOTION: REP NORRIS MOVES HB 3520 AS AMENDED TO THE FLOOR WITH A DO PASS
RECOMMENDATION

VOTE: IN A ROLL  CALL VOTE HB 3520  CARRIES AS AMENDED  WITH A DO PASS

RECOMMENDATION. VOTE IS  UNANIMOUS. MEMBERS EXCUSED:  REP HOSTICKA AND

REP PARKS. REP NORRIS WILL CARRY THE BILL.

HB 2530 - WORK SESSION

(EXHIBIT B) SEE EXHIBIT LOG

JANET ADKINS: Reviews bill.



MOTION: REP  EDMUNSON  MOVES HB 2530  TO  THE FLOOR  WITH  A  DO PASS

RECOMMENDATION

VOTE: IN  A  ROLL  CALL  VOTE  THE  MOTION  CARRIES  WITH  A  DO  PASS

RECOMMENDATION. VOTE IS UNANIMOUS. MEMBERS EXCUSED: REP HOSTICKA.

HB 2507 - WORK SESSION

(EXHIBIT C) SEE EXHIBIT LOG

JANET ADKINS: Reviews bill.

160  CHAIR  HAYDEN: Asks  that  the discussion  will  include the
concept of referring this to the appropriations committee.

REP ROBERTS: Urges support for the bill.

REP BAKER: Refers to previous testimony by ODOT representative. - Was
startled by ODOT representative statement that it is acceptable to take
thirty years to complete project.

198    REP EDMUNSON: Relates personal experience.

227    REP ROBERTS: Budget discussion.

REP NORRIS: recommends referring to House Appropriations Committee.

250  CHAIR HAYDEN: Did you discuss in  committee how this would apply to
city and county overpasses?

REP WYLIE: Supports bill.

REP NORRIS: Discusses interstate system. REP EDMUNSON: Local government
has responded faster to the problems than the state has.

DUANE HOFFSTETTER, STATE  TRAFFIC ENGINEER:  Listens to  question from

Chair Hayden.

CHAIR HAYDEN: What financial responsibility will ODOT have for city and
county pedestrian overpasses?

HOFFSTETTER: Department  of  Transportation is  responsible  for those

crossing interstates.

CHAIR HAYDEN AND MR HOFFSTETTER CONTINUE DISCUSSION

314    REP MILNE: Concerned about cost, where were these estimates
arrived at?

HOFFSTETTER: Based on cost actual costs.

REP MILNE: Isn't there a way to get this money from the budget without

requesting additional funds?

HOFFSTETTER: It would be in exchange for another project.



342    REP MILNE: Of highway accidents, what percentage are these
incidents?

HOFFSTETTER: Discusses figures, numbers are small.

REP ROBERTS: Do you think the state is open for a law suit if we do not
address this problem?

HOFFSTETTER: Yes.

379    REP MILNE: Can you relate actual incidents to current projects?

HOFFSTETTER: Yes.

TAPE 29, SIDE A

REP PARKS: Opposes bill.

020  CHAIR HAYDEN:  Would five  or ten million  dollars applied  to the
state patrol for  increased enforcement,  statistically accomplish  the
same

saving of life?

HOFFSTETTER: I can't answer directly.

034    REP MILNE: Concerned about expense, opposes bill.

072    REP EDMUNSON: Attach a note for the appropriations committee.

REP HOSTICKA: Refers to house rules regarding attaching note.

MOTION: REP NORRIS MOVES THE -2 AMENDMENT TO HB 2507 BE ADOPTED

_ HEARING NO OBJECTION THE AMENDMENT IS ADOPTED

MOTION: REP  NORRIS MOVES  HB 2507  AS  AMENDED TO  THE APPROPRIATIONS

COMMITTEE WITH A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION WITH NOTE ATTACHED.

REP EDMUNSON: Note should say  that appropriations committee recognize

the intent of this committee that it may in it's review substantivally

amend the bill for less than 100% of financing or construction if that

is essential in their view of balancing of the other funds budget. 114
VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL  VOTE THE MOTION AS  AMENDED WITH THE APPROPRIATE

BUDGET NOTE IS PASSED TO APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE. MEMBERS VOTING AYE:

REP NORRIS,  REP  ROBERTS, REP  WYLIE,  REP BAKER,  REP  HOSTICKA, REP

EDMUNSON, CHAIR HAYDEN. MEMBERS VOTING NO: REP PARKS AND REP MILNE.

HB 2509 - WORK SESSION

(EXHIBIT D) SEE EXHIBIT LOG



139    JANET ADKINS: Reviews bill.

REP NORRIS: Shows examples of plates.

187    CHAIR HAYDEN, AND REP NORRIS CONTINUE DISCUSSION.

MOTION: REP NORRIS MOVES HB 2509 AS AMENDED (-3) TO THE FLOOR WITH A DO
PASS RECOMMENDATION

216    JOAN PLANK, DMV: Testifies.

VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE HB 2509 WITH AMENDMENTS IS PASSED TO THE FLOOR
WITH A DO PASS  RECOMMENDATION. ALL MEMBERS VOTING  AYE. REP JOSI WILL

CARRY.

HB 3275 - WORK SESSION

(EXHIBIT E) SEE EXHIBIT LOG

280    JANET ADKINS: Reviews bill.

REP NORRIS: Talks about losing highway funds if time limits are not met;
opposes federal requirements.

326    REP ROBERTS, REP EDMUNSON AND REP HOSTICKA CONTINUE DISCUSSION.

374    MOTION: REP NORRIS MOVES HB 3275 TO FLOOR WITH DO PASS
RECOMMENDATION REP MILNE: Concerned about expense of passing the bill.

REP NORRIS AND REP MILNE CONTINUE DISCUSSION.

TAPE 28, SIDE B

REP EDMUNSON: Does the  omnibus trade and  competitiveness act prevent

states from administratively deciding to put miles-per-hour?

008    REP NORRIS: That seems to be the case at the moment.

VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE HB 3275 IS PASSED TO THE FLOOR WITH A DO PASS
RECOMMENDATION. ALL MEMBERS VOTING AYE. REP MARKHAM WILL CARRY.

HJM12 - WORK SESSION

(EXHIBIT F) SEE EXHIBIT LOG

046    JANET ADKINS: Reviews bill.

066    REP WYLIE: We should have done this a long time ago.

REP HOSTICKA: Testifies in opposition.

090    MOTION: REP ROBERTS MOVES HJM12 TO FLOOR WITH A DO PASS
RECOMMENDATION

REP NORRIS: In introducing this bill, I am in no way anti-metric.

_ REP ROBERTS WITHDRAWS MOTION



117    ADKINS: Passes out amendment, reviews amendment.

MOTION: REP ROBERTS MOVES AMENDMENTS AS LISTED ON HAND-ENGROSSED

_ HEARING NO OBJECTION THE AMENDMENT IS ADOPTED

MOTION: REP ROBERTS MOVES HJM 12 AS AMENDED TO FLOOR  WITH A DO ADOPT

RECOMMENDATION

REP HOSTICKA: I can only support if lines 21 and 22 are deleted and all
that is left were lines 23 and 24.

ADKINS AND REP HAYDEN DISCUSS DELETIONS.

155  _ REP HOSITCKA ASKS  FOR UNANIMOUS CONSENT THAT WE  SUSPEND THE
RULES IN ORDER TO DELETE LINE 21 AND 22.

_ HEARING NO OBJECTION THE RULES ARE SUSPENDED

MOTION: WITH THE RULES BEING SUSPENDED REP HOSTICKA MOVES THAT LINES 21
AND 22 AND THE LITTLE "B" ON LINE 23 BE DELETED FROM HJM12

_ HEARING NO OBJECTION THE MOTION IS SO ORDERED

MOTION:  REP  HOSTICKA  MOVES  HJM 12  TO   FLOOR  WITH  A  DO  ADOPT

RECOMMENDATION

HB 3443 - WORK SESSION

(EXHIBIT G) SEE EXHIBIT LOG

194    JANET ADKINS: Reviews bill.

222    MOTION: REP NORRIS MOVES HB 3443 TO FLOOR WITH DO PASS
RECOMMENDATION

VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE THE MOTION PASSES. ALL MEMBERS VOTING AYE.

HB 2276 - WORK SESSION

(EXHIBIT H) SEE EXHIBIT LOG

275    JANET ADKINS: Reviews bill.

298    REP ROBERTS: Who is complaining?

ADKINS: Complaints could be from a person  who thought they were being

asked by their employer to do something to influence an election.

REP ROBERTS: This is only when they are on the job?

ADKINS: Sub sec 2 is while they are on the job, sub sec 1 doesn't say on
the job.

316    CHAIR HAYDEN, REP ROBERTS AND ADKINS CONTINUE DISCUSSION



TAPE 29, SIDE B

003    ADKINS: Discusses deletions.

022    NINA JOHNSON, SECRETARY OF STATES OFFICE: Discusses deletions.

MOTION: REP BAKER MOVES TO ADOPT WORD SMITHING

_ HEARING NO OBJECTION THE WORD SMITHING IS ADOPTED MOTION: REP BAKER
MOVES -1 AMENDMENT BE ADOPTED

_ HEARING NO OBJECTION THE AMENDMENT IS ADOPTED

MOTION: REP BAKER MOVES HB 2276 AS AMENDED TO THE FLOOR WITH A DO PASS

RECOMMENDATION

VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE MOVES HB 2276 AS AMENDED TO THE FLOOR WITH A

DO PASS RECOMMENDATION. ALL MEMBERS VOTING AYE. REP ROBERTS WILL CARRY.

ADORNED: 11:20AM

Submitted by:                          Reviewed by:

Amy Jahnke                             Janet Adkins Committee Clerk
Committee Administrator
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